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Landlords challenge I.B.E.C. to withdraw their call for an increase in Second Home Tax 
The call from IBEC for a property tax to be introduced and for a doubling of the existing tax on second homes should be roundly condemned. 
 
At a time of real negative equity, to consider taxing property which has no income stream from it, or for increasing taxes on under-performing investment property, is grossly inequitable, unfair and will lead to greater calls on the State to provide social housing.  Property is already heavily taxed through stamp duty on the original purchase, Capital Gains Tax in some cases, and the various hidden taxes on second homes or investment property.  
 
Instead of seeking to put further hardship on those who are struggling to maintain their homes or their property investment, which is often for pension purposes, IBEC would be better off addressing the inequities of property owners who are conducting a legitimate business in renting property, but are denied many of the normal business tax credits and reliefs applicable to other businesses.  Income from property is considered as "unearned income" which is a gross misnomer and goes back to British rule which is clearly not reflective of an independent and modern Ireland.
 
IPOA Chairman, Stephen Faughnan stated that “Landlord and Home Owners are up in arms against the suggestion by IBEC, the current system of taxation is unfair, anti-business, discriminatory and takes no account of the social and financial benefits to the State of having private rental properties available for those who are unable, or do not wish, to purchase their own accommodation”. 

The NPPR €200 levy amounts to double taxation.

1. When a business is in profit you have to pay the levy €200 to the Local Authority and you have to pay income tax and levies on the €200 Local authority Levy already paid.

2. When a business is not in profit/losing money you are paying tax on a loss making business.

3. The reduction of Mortgage Interest to 75% is anti-business; full interest should be allowable similar to all other business.

It is unacceptable of IBEC to outline this area when their members enjoy the benefits of full interest payment, plus expenses including rates and pay a reduced rate of tax on profits of 12.5%.
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